
These are the minutes from the May 11, 2021 Zoom meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. 
Present were Mr. John Dougherty - Board Member, Ms. Diane Sawin - Board Member, Ms. 
Kathleen Dauphinais, Ms. Kimberly Dixon - Health Agent, Mr. William Barrett - Asst. Health 
Agent, Ms. Ann Lee - CDMI Director 

Having a quorum, Mr. Dougherty motioned to open the meeting at 4:37 p.m., Ms. Sawin 

seconded, all in favor. 

Farmers Market-The Hanover Farmers Market will hold their first event May 16th at the 

Hanover High School. This market will be held one Sunday each month in the front parking lot 

at the High School. There will be an opening inspection completed by the Health Department 
prior to opening the market. 

Board Reorganization- he Board of Health welcomes Kathleen Dauphinais as the recently 

elected member of the Board. Ms. Sawin made a motion to appoint Mr. Dougherty as the Chair 

of the Board of Health, Ms. Dauphinais second. 

Other Business: 

Prom - The Hanover High School will hold prom outdoors at the Hanover High School this 

Saturday May 15th
. There will be 150 students, and the MIH Program has provided Covid 

Testing for the students prior to the event. 

Ms. Sawin moved to adjourn, Ms. Dauphinais second; so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned 

at 5:33 p.m. 


